
Recommendation 73.2 

TK 
Tanya Koshy  
Fri 2/19/2021 1:25 PM 

To: 
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•  Scott, William (POL); 
•   

+8 others 

  
Dear Acting Captain Altorfer, 
  
Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 73.2 that were 
submitted as part of the collaborative reform process.  After reviewing the package and 
information provided by SFPD, the California Department of Justice finds as follows: 
  
Recommendation 73.2:  
  
Once a mechanism [to track when a Department General Order or Department Bulletin has 
been accessed and acknowledged by a SFPD member] is established, the SFPD should create a 
protocol for notification, noncompliance, and accountability. 
  
Response to Recommendation 73.2:  
  
SFPD recently developed a new policy where the Business Analysis Team (BAT) conducts a 
quarterly review of all members to determine if any of them are noncompliant with accessing 
and acknowledging policies. BAT will compile a list of noncompliant members, including each 
member’s number, rank, star, number, current assignment, and whether they are on any 
extended leave. The BAT’s quarterly report is transferred to the Staff Inspections Unit (SIU), 
which maintains a digital file version of the report. 
  
The SIU Sergeant also prepares a memo on each noncompliant member for the member’s 
Commanding Officer. The SIU Sergeant that submits those memos to the Commanding Officer of 
the Professional Standards and Principled Policing Unit (PSPP) for approval. The PSPP 
Commanding Officer then forwards it to the Executive Director and/or the Strategic 
Management Bureau so that the memo can go through the Chain of Command. After the 
noncompliant member’s Commanding Officer receives the must ensure that the member 
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becomes compliant and is counseled and retrained, if needed. Once that is done, the 
Commanding Officer signs off on the memo, which is then logged with the SIU. 
  
Based on the all of the above, the California Department of Justice finds SFPD in substantial 
compliance with this recommendation. 
  
Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss this further.  Thank you. 
  
Tanya 
  
 
 
 
Tanya S. Koshy 
Deputy Attorney General 
Civil Rights Enforcement Section 
California Department of Justice 
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100 
Oakland, CA  94612 
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